## **North Hinksey Parish Council**





Mrs Sharon Henley, Clerk to the Parish Council

Tel: 07494 054581

E-mail: clerk@northhinksey-pc.gov.uk

North Hinksey Parish Council Office, First Floor, 5 Church Way, Botley, Oxford OX2 9TH

18<sup>th</sup> November 2020



Secretary
The Fourth Oxford Scout Group

## Open Letter to the Trustees, Members and Parents of the Fourth Oxford Scouts

I am writing on behalf of North Hinksey Parish Council to remind Trustees of the offer of a one-year peppercorn rent lease as originally offered on 13<sup>th</sup> July 2020, with a deadline for signing this lease of 26th November 2020.

We hope that the Scouts do sign that lease, allowing for continued use of the Louie Memorial Playing Fields as your Group headquarters after 31st December 2020.

We would also like to reiterate our offer to meet with Scout representatives to restart discussions towards a mutually acceptable longer-term solution.

Yours sincerely

Sharon Henley

Sharon Henley Clerk to North Hinksey Parish Council

Web-site: www.northhinksey-pc.gov.uk